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June 30, 2016


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council 
Room 1200 
C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits an ordinance and a motion approving the report required by proviso in the 2015/2016 Biennial Budget Ordinance, Ordinance 17941, Section 85, Proviso P3 and Section 98, Proviso P3 on coordination of septic permitting services by the Environmental Health Services Division of Public Health – Seattle & King County, (EHS) and permitting services by the Department of Permitting and Environmental Review (DPER) that have workflow processes affected by septic permitting.  The transmitted report identifies actions and strategies to improve the customer experience for those residents in the unincorporated area seeking permits for septic systems associated with new construction or remodel projects, as well as increased efficiencies between the two agencies when work flows overlap.  The draft ordinance lists the recommendations from the report that are intended to improve customer satisfaction and increase efficiency in permitting septic systems.

Leadership from Public Health (PH) and DPER met in December 2014 and January 2015 to determine proviso workgroup membership.  The workgroup convened in March 2015, and met monthly through August 2015.  A member of the King County Performance, Strategy and Budget’s Continuous Improvement Team joined the group as facilitator in May 2015, after walking through the processes at both sites as a customer in April 2015.

The attached report details the work flow analysis, summary and recommendations for improvements in process and customer service, and results of the pilot co-location.  Based on available staff resources, it was determined that it is not feasible to implement a permanent co-location of EHS staff at DPER’s Snoqualmie offices.  However, the report describes low and high effort improvements that are intended to increase efficiency and communication between EHS and DPER that will ultimately lead to a better customer experience and shorter permit processing time.
This report is responsive to the King County Strategic Plan Guiding Principle of Quality Local Government, seeking to provide effective, efficient local governance and services to unincorporated areas with the goal of Efficient, Accountable Regional and Local Government to ensure that county government operates efficiently and effectively and is accountable to the public.

It is estimated that this report required 154 staff hours to produce, costing $11,185. 

Thank you for your acceptance of this report.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Christopher McGowan, Budget Administrator, Public Health–Seattle & King County, at 206-263-1408.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine 
King County Executive 
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